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VANCOUVER, BRITISH COLUMBIA - May 22, 2018 – Triangle Industries Ltd. (the 
“Company”)(NEX:TLD.H), is pleased to announce, effective today, the appointment of Mr. Richard 
Savage as a Director and Chief Executive Officer of the Company to fill the vacancy left by Mr. Neil 
Halldorson who resigned. 
  
Richard Savage began his career as an Investment Advisor at Yorkton Securities (which became 
Richardson GMP) in 1988 and remained there 28 years.  He was consistently one of the top producing 
advisors for many years.  He was also part of Yorkton, one of the top mining and technology firms in 
Canada, and a member of Yorkton’s Board of Directors 2000-2001.  Throughout his career, Richard 
served and managed a diverse client base of over 2000 accounts and was responsible for raising funds for 
Initial Public Offerings, Private Placements, Capital Pool Companies. 

Richard is also a Director of The Gordon and Marion Smith Foundation which supports community 
engagement in the arts.  For 16 years, Richard has been Director of Artists For Kids, providing art 
education to children.  Mr. Savage is also a Director and Officer of Crystal Lake Mining Corp. 
(TSXV:CLM). 

The Board would like to thank Mr. Halldorson for his many years of dedication to the Company and 
wishes him continued success in his future endeavours. 

ON BEHALF OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
Lucas Birdsall 
CFO, Corporate Secretary & Director 
 
For further information, please contact: 
 
Lucas Birdsall 
Tel: 77.549.6714 
 
Neither the TSX Venture Exchange or its Regulation Services Provider (as that term is defined in the 
policies of the TSX Venture Exchange) accepts responsibility for the adequacy or accuracy of this news 
release. 
 
Certain information set forth in this news release may contain forward-looking statements that involve 
substantial known and unknown risks and uncertainties.  These forward-looking statements are subject to 
numerous risks and uncertainties, certain of which are beyond the control of the Company.  Readers are 
cautioned that the assumptions used in the preparation of such information, although considered reasonable 
at the time of preparation, may prove to be imprecise and, as such, undue reliance should not be placed on 
forward-looking statements. 
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